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OPEN COMPETITION FOR FUNDING FOR RESEARCH ON EUROPE

The Europe Institute invites bids for small seed corn grants for research into any aspect of Europe. Europe is widely defined, running from Iceland to Russia and Norway to Armenia and not just the EU. Bids are invited for the following activities:
· Travel – this may include funding travel to Europe or bringing researchers to New Zealand to advance research (simple participation in conferences is not eligible);
· Research assistance – this may include employing assistants, purchasing equipment or data, buyout of teaching time etc;
· Events – the Institute wishes to support at least one seminar, workshop, conference or other academic event in Auckland;
· Publication – where appropriate the Institute will support the costs of refereed international publications.
All grants must be spent during calendar 2010.

Research running across more that one faculty is particularly encouraged as is research from outside the faculties of arts, business and economics, education and law. Simple collaboration with European researchers is not eligible, the topic of research must be Europe.
Preference will be given to applicants who can also raise funds from other sources and to new projects.

All research must be expected to lead to at least one internationally refereed publication or a refereed publication in the Institute’s Research Series.

The closing date for applications is July 10th. Applicants will be informed of the decision of the Management Committee of the Europe Institute by the end of July.

The normal maximum award is $4000.

Applicants may apply for as many grants as they wish across the various headings but each individual may only be awarded one grant.

Applicants must be registered students or employees of the University of Auckland.

There is no form for application but applicants should make the purpose of their research clear, set out how it is to be achieved, explain closely how the funds are to be used and set out the expected publication(s).

Applicants are invited to run a draft of their ideas past the director, Professor David Mayes, at an early date, at d.mayes@auckland.ac.nz. Completed applications should be sent to d.mayes@auckland.ac.nz and to d.clemson@auckland.ac.nz. 
